



January 2022

PROGRAMS



January 6

Doug Carpenter,

Memories

January 13

Kathy Odenkirk, Imagine

the Possibilities Music

January 20

Angie Giltner,

Apples into Oranges

January 27

Tim Higgins, Salvation Army



The President's Corner

Happy New year everyone!

I hope everyone had a full and joyous holiday season. After taking a few weeks off from our meetings I am looking forward to seeing everyone back in the den as we start the new year.

Please remember the tornado victims in Kentucky. If you would like to donate you can write a check to Ohio Lions Inc and in the memo line put Kentucky Tornado Victims Fund. Mail the check to Ohio Lions 4074 Hoover Rd Grove City, OH 43123. The second way is to click on this link

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=Y7EHVSVB7SZ36&fbclid=IwAR3xyl4-wwJIHc21qePvwTfMoiSm9r-h9ROG_0UV2udF5I0KN1NSGBxGcc

and you can donate via paypal, credit card or debit card.

Also, we have had a **bowling event** in February the last couple of years. We are in need of someone to organize it this year. Please contact me if you would like to help out. It is a chance to have a really fun time with fellow lions and show-off your bowling skills!

Bite 'em! Lion President Doug

Newsletter Submissions

Have news about members, committees, or activities?
Please email Lacie Neal at lacie@wccfoh.org or future publications!

Invocations

Each week in the den, we have a member offer an invocation. We are compiling a list of those who may be willing to do this job so we can rotate it around a bit more. If you are willing to give the invocation when asked, please let President Doug know! Send him a quick email at dcarpenter@meadenmoore.com



The Board held their monthly meeting on Thursday, November 18^{th.} Normal business came before the meeting.

The current financial statements were reviewed. No significant changes to note.

Current membership stands at 89; with 71 active, 14 inactive and 4 life members.

Lion Lisa Nyhart is working to finalize the new, online directory. If you have changes, please contact her.

Lions Debbie Shaffer is working of organizing our annual Buehler's Shopping Spree Fundraiser. This year, we will sell tickets for a drawing in February – with the shopping trip taking place on February 6th, just in time for Super Bowl Party Shopping! Additional fundraising opportunities were also discussed.

Lion Catherine Bister is exploring a "Dining in the Dark" concept that introduces people to what it is like to be visually impaired. Lion Rachelle Matz volunteered to assist with this project.

Discussion was held regarding how to secure speakers going forward. This duty will fall under the 1st VP (Club Operation) starting next year. A small committee was formed to finalize this year's program list.

The next Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, December 16th, after the regular meeting in the Den. Any member is welcome to attend.



1st Carrie Fisher Horst 2nd Deb Mosier 6th Doc Mosier 12th Becky Thornton 15thBrenda Courson 18th Kim Hall 20th Steve Thornton 21st Don Redman William Rickett 23rd

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!



District Convention
April 22nd – 24th
In Wooster!
More details coming soon.

Ideas needed!

Have an idea for a speaker? Let 1st VP Lisa know! Her small committee will work to make arrangements...but want to know what YOU want to hear about in the den!



Email your ideas to lisa@uwwh.org

Exploratory Committee Being Formed

Lions Catherine Bister and Rachelle Matz are heading up committee to explore a new "Dining in the Dark" program. Will this be a fundraiser? Will it raise awareness for the legally blind? Will it serve as a Lions presence in the community? We don't know...but you can help us figure that out! Contact Lion Rachelle at chellmatz@gmail.com to get involved!

dining dark

Thank You!

Thanks to our members, Wooster Noon Lions was able to collected 200 coloring books for Rainbow Babies & Children's Hospital!!







Save Your Tabs!

Did you know our Lions District (OH-3) collects tabs from aluminum cans for the Ronald McDonald House Charities (RMHC)?

Recycled beverage tabs help support the RMHC of Northeast Ohio's "a home-away-from-home" program for families of seriously ill children being treated in nearby hospitals.

Save your tabs and bring them in to the Den. Lion Lacie will be sure they find their way to RMHC. It's an easy way to support families and children throughout Northeast Ohio.



HOLIDAY PARTY IN THE DEN

















